Volume 6 Issue 5



# October 2020 NUTS & BOLTS Newsletter

#### **OFFICERS**

President Les Litzenberger 509-430-1625 chiefles53@yahoo.com

First Vice president

Second Vice President Troy Janicki 480-277-6910 troyjanicki@gmail.com

Treasurer Roxie Whitney 952-472-4021 ronald.whitney@gmail.com

Recording Secretary Lynn Cummings 231-633-2872 Lynn.is59@yahoo.com

Facilities/Shop Director Stephen Fehn 602-399-9238 snfehn@msn.com

Membership Director Alan Lund 248-496-9844 alund@corebms.com

### **Upcoming Events**

Breakfast - Tuesdays 7:00 am - Mercers 9720 W. Peoria.

**Breakfast** – Thursdays 7:00 am – George's Lakeview Restaurant

**Cruise-In at McDonalds** – On Bell near 99<sup>th</sup> Every Wednesday at 5:00 pm. McDonalds has requested that we not show up before 4:00 pm.

#### 2020

NOVEMBER 2 – Ladies Luncheon – 12:00 Line Thai Restaurant NOVEMBER 11 – Veterans Day Cruise In. Surprise chapter of VFW. 26311 N. Lake Pleasant Parkway. Choose 11 am or 2 pm to cruise. Call Connie 509-546-7131

Please check the web page events entries for the most up to date and accurate information!

#### **Letter from the President**

-----

After six months in Montana Connie and I are back in Sun City. We weren't too eager to leave but as of this morning there was 12" of that cold white stuff to be shoveled there. We can't even buy a sun shovel here so it's good that it doesn't pile up too deep. We are glad to be seeing our Sun City friends at unofficial cruise ins at Micky D's on Wednesday and Peoria and 107<sup>th</sup> on Friday evenings.

Since we are still operating under RCSC's COVID restrictions, your Board of Directors and Officers held a meeting on October 13<sup>th</sup> at my house to discuss the normal board business plus the limitations of voting for rules and Directors & Officers. One suggestion made by an RCSC board member was to have us vote by email. Our Rules and Regs (R&Rs) don't allow for this type of poling and in order for us to be able to have the option to do this in future elections, we need to have an amendment to those R&Rs. Catch 22. One of my concerns is that some members do not do internet and would not know that a vote was being held. Until we can have an in-person membership meeting, proposal and vote the 2020 board will continue to serve in their current positions. As soon as we have a way to meet in a larger group than we now may, we will be seeking nominations of others willing to serve.

Events Director Connie Sherman 509-546-7131 golfwithlynn@yahoo.com

Car Show Director Tom Wilber 217-899-6250 Tom31chevy@gmail.com

Public Relations Director Ed Gordon 720-447-4045 jrwaldo59@yahoo.com

Procedures Director Glen Mester 217-415-9326 glen@mesterfamiy.com

Website Monitor Ron Whitney 623-875-7413 ronald.whitney@gmail.com

Newsletter Editor Verna Simmons 602-908-5262 vernaaz@gmail.com We do have a few changes; Ed Gordon has agreed to serve as First Vice President and Joe Warfel has offered to take Ed's position as Public Relations Director. These are board appointments which are allowed by the R&Rs to fill un-filled board positions before an election. I want to extend big thank you to these two for their willingness to continue service to our club.

Roxie Whitney has served three years in the Treasurer's position so the club will need a new person to serve here. We do have one person who has expressed an interest in taking this position but until having met with Roxie to understand the position, she has not fully committed and until that happens, I will not reveal her name. Again, thank you for your interest.

On another front, Kevin Cole, a very familiar face in the shop, has agreed to serve in the position of Shop Supervisor. This is an appointment position under and operating with our Shop Director, Stephen Fehn. The Shop Supervisor is heavily relied upon and utilized at the ARC Shop in Sun City West and is the person who approves that a member has the skills to or has the help to accomplish the tasks needed for their project. At ARC this position is required to be filled at all times or no new projects are to be allowed. Obviously, the Shop Supervisor position is still evolving and will likely require other members to serve when Kevin is unavailable. Another big thanks to Kevin for his dedication to our club.

Due to COVID uncertainties and time constraints we will not be able to hold our RCSC sanctioned, Spring Fling Car Show in March. Since this is VVSC's major fundraiser, all options including alternate fundraising suggestions are always welcome.

Les Litzenberger VVSC President

2021 dues are coming up soon and can be accepted at any time on the website or in person at the shop or by mail.

Submit newsletter articles and pictures to: vernaaz@gmail.com.

## **Favorite Recipes**

Thank you Maryann Lembey for your breakfast casserole recipe.

### Breakfast Casserole

Breakfast for one or 20"

6 slices of your choice of bread

(Cut slices in cubes or use "stove top stuffing bread")

Six eggs beaten

3 cups of milk

1 pound of sausage browned

1 tsp. Dry mustard

Salt(optional)

1 cup grated cheddar cheese

Chopped onion

Chopped green pepper

Mix these items together in a bowl

Pour in sheet cake baking pan and chill in frig overnight (spray or grease pan)

Bake at 350 for 45 minutes

After cooling cut in your desired size squares and serve to a group or freeze as you desire to serve later or one square at a time "just for you"

I will need recipes for future newsletters. Please email to vernaaz@gmail.com









# Cruise to Freddies 10/12/2020





















Law Enforcement Appreciation Cruise 10/3/2020









### **Builders Corner**

I will need a member to provide pictures and information about their car for this section of the Newsletter.

# **SPONSORS**







































